SERVICE BULLETIN 36A

Data East Service Advisory

To: Service Manager

From: Data East Service Department

Date: July 6,1992

Subject: Possible High Voltage Failures on the Power
Supply P.C.B. :

Recently, we have seen sporadic failures in the High
Voltage section of the Power Supply board. We believe
these failures to be caused by a bad batch of Zener Diodes
or an excessive in-rush current, primarily during the
power-up phase of the game.

As a precautionary measure we have changed vendors of our
2ener diodes and have added a 1.5K ohm 1/2 Watt resistor
in series with the base of TR6 on the Power Supply board
to minimize the in-rush current. (See attached schematic)

Because this condition may occur on the early production
of Lethal Weapon 3, we are sending each distributor with
suspect games, an allotment of power supply boards with
the modification installed. As you replace each board
please send the defective boards back to Data East
Pinball.

If you have any questions please contact Jim or Arnie in
the Data East Service Department.
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